
Bulletin  #313 Fresno Branch No. 159 Vol. XXVII -   No 9 

The Chanticleer 
Date September 13, 2018 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour11:00 AM  

Luncheon:  12 Noon  

$15 and no Buck Bucket  

 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  
 

Program : Perry Huffman 

Activities Calendar for August 

Date Event Contact 

September3, 10, 17, 24 Whitmer’s Warriors Golf Steve Chase 

September 11 Poker  Michael Levine 

September 6, 12, 20, 27  SIR Golf Duke Marshall 

September 19  
Dine out Night                     

BJ’s Brew House                       
Mike Williamson 

September 4, 11, 18, 25 SIRS Bowling Duke Marshall 

September 4, 18 SIR Bridge Vic Froehmer 

September 13 Luncheon Ron Travis (RSVP) 

September 18 History Roundtable Mike Rumley 

None this month Men’s Luncheon Lee Moy 

September 5, 19 Horseshoes Rich Lewis 

September 14, 28 Pinochle Duke Marshall 

The Mission of Sons In Retire-

ment is to improve the lives of our 

Members through fun activities 

and events while creating friends 

for life.   

 

Have a hap-

py and re-

laxing Labor Day  

 

Awww, the dog days of sum-

mer are behind us— should be perfect golf weather 

for the the next couple of months—we will have no 

reason not to get out and enjoy our SIR activities. 

Our members, your friends, have worked hard to 

put activities together for your enjoyment. 

 

The next speaker is our very own Perry Huffman 

who will inform (Little SIR continued on page 2) 

Little SIR Rich 

When I was growing up in the 

late 1950’s and 1960’s I was 

somewhat but not very knowl-

edgeable about money and 

what things cost.  My parents, 

children of the Great Depres-

sion, instilled in me that 

“money does not grow on 

trees.”  “waste not, want not” and to “clean our 

plates because children were starving in Chi-

na.”  There were other pithy axioms which do 

not come to immediate mind. But, I remember 

knee patches were used to ensure that our 1 pair 

of Levi’s lasted the whole year, bought a size 

too big, and pegged at the hem line.  And, your 

pair of Chuck Taylor All Stars were also bought 

a size to big (Big SIR continued on page 2)     

Big SIR Mike   



(Little SIR continued from page 1) us on how the 

newspaper industry  has progressed from print to 

digital and will also show us a slide show of some 

of his award winning art.  

                                                                                                                 

Our branch 159 elections are over and 2019 will 

give us 2 new members on the board, a new little 

SIR with the rest of the officers the same “OLD” 

slate as 2018.  Lots of issues are facing us so we 

are looking for help to solve the problems—

DON’T be afraid to speak up to let us know what 

we are doing well and what we can do better.  We 

are here to keep existing members satisfied and to 

help bring on new members with your help. 

 

Enjoy the holiday with family and friends and re-

member, schools for the most, are back in session 

so be extra careful as you drive around our cities.  

Kids being kids means it is up to us to be vigilant 

and help them be safe. 

 
BE A FRIEND AND BRING A FRIEND TO LUNCH 

(Big SIR continued from page 1)to account for 

yearly growth.  I think most of the “boomer” gen-

eration grew up the same way in suburbia and did 

not think we were deprived. We all tried to live 

within our means.   As we grew into adulthood 

those childhood parental axioms were muted as 

employment offered the opportunity to be finan-

cially better off than our parents.  But, that was to 

change. 

As parents ourselves, we struggled with the issue 

of teaching our children fiscal responsibility in an 

increasingly materialistic world that seemed to 

encourage the consumption of “shinny, shinny” 

things.  Recently, as a newly retiree,  I am now 

faced with the daunting task of fiscal responsibil-

ity.  How did this happen?  How did the past ech-

oes of my Dad get into my current life?  No one 

told me that when you get older you have to be-

come smart with your money.  No more shinny 

things for me!   I now have a greater appreciation 

of what my parents were trying to install in me 

now that I am faced with “living within my 

means.”  Which brings me to the point of my sto-

ry- one of fiscal responsibility.   

On September 13, 2018 I will be presenting to the 

BEC two motions that reflect the unanimous posi-

tion of the Budget and Planning Committee 

which met in late July: 

Pardini’s has raised the cost of our buffet 

luncheons to $16.00 from $15.50 in 2019.  

This is the first increase in two years.  

Since we have been charging our members 

$15.00 per lunch that means that the 

Branch has absorbed the $.50 cents per 

plate cost each luncheon.  Our average at-

tendance runs about 135 members.  This 

means we pay an additional $67.50 each 

month, not to mention that we pay full 

price (Big SIR continued on page 3)        

                                       Attendance 

At the August luncheon sir #159 had 198 active 

members with 127 of those members attending the 

August luncheon at pardini’s. This represents 64% 

of the active membership. Total attendance was 

129 with members and guests. Of the 71 members 

absent 54% were excused.  Members are expected 

to attend monthly meetings or to notify the attend-

ance chairman or callers if they can’t make the 

luncheon to be excused. If unable to attend a fu-

ture meeting please call 277-3971 or send a email 

to fresnosenior@aol.com. When calling or email-

ing please include your name and badge number. 

 

Dell Kerns, Attendance chairman  

History Roundtable  

 
The History Roundtable met August 14th for a 

spirited discussion on the Roman Empire.  Some 

interesting facts were shared about how our mod-

ern calendar came to have the names of the 

months that (Roundtable continued to page 3)     

mailto:fresnosenior@aol.com.


 for (Big SIR continued from page 2)

uneaten lunches.   We do pick up some 

revenue from the 50/50 drawings but we 

still face a shortfall over an annual basis.  

Recommendation:  Motion 2018-13 will 

increase the cost of luncheons from 

$15.00 to $16.00 in 2019.  This will elimi-

nate the drain on the cost of the lunches by 

members.  I will also propose 5 tickets for 

4 dollars for the 50/50 drawing to help the 

movement of people through the line and 

to provide supplemental income for the 

Branch.  I went back and checked that the 

luncheon costs moved from $14.00 in 2011 

to $15.00 in 2012. I do not feel that a $1.00 

increase in luncheon cost will break any-

one’s bank.  

The increase in the cost of lunch to $16.00 is 

not nearly enough to cover the increase in 

expenses we face in 2019.  In 2018 we are 

projected to have a net operating cost loss 

of $1,150.00 dollars.  If we continue with 

no change our balance could drop below 

the $4,000.00 recommended by the State.  

The approximately $670.00 in the loss 

from member’s lunches is a part of it but 

we do have other costs to consider: 

Each month we give away anywhere 

from 2 to 6 free lunches from our 

guest speakers, birthday boy, and 

our reward system which gives a 

free lunch to each member who 

brings in a new member.  This 

works out at about an addition cost 

of $912.00 from the Treasury in 

2019.      

Our Lady’s Day Luncheons do incur 

some expense beyond the cost of the 

luncheon.  This amount will vary de-

pending on the event.   

(Big SIR continued to page 4)           

(Roundtable continued from page 2) we have.  We 

had a good turnout with some new SIRs joining us 

for the first time.  A big thanks to SIR John Craw-

ford for leading the discussion the past month.  

Our next Roundtable will be on Tuesday, Septem-

ber 18, 2018 at 11:00 AM at the Yosemite Falls 

Café on Blackstone just north of Shaw.   Hope to 

see you.    

New Members 

Each month when we induct new members we 

will ask them to give us a little info about them-

selves and we will put that in the Chanticleer 

along with their picture.  In a group with over 

200 members it can be easy to get lost in the 

shuffle. So please, get to know the newest mem-

bers, introduce yourselves to them at the next 

luncheon and help get them involved. Let them 

know that we consider it a privilege that they 

have chosen to spend some time with us. 

        13 – Doug Britton 

         Phone: 269-9268     

         email:    brtntrk@hotmail.com 

                                                                                                                        

    8 – Randy Miles                           

   Phone: 284-9624      

Email: miles,randy@comcast.net 

 

             #174 - Ken Lindsay  

            Phone: 284-6486        

            Email:  lindsayrealtor1@gmail.com 

       #71 - Robert Yin 

        Phone:  289-4548  

      Email:  yingfam6@gmail,com 

 

mailto:brtntrk@hotmail.com
mailto:lindsayrealtor1@gmail.com


(Big SIR continued from page 3)

Ongoing  wine for the drawings, we 

have each month.  And, candy.   

We do want to offer experiences where 

we can recruit new members.  We do 

need some flexibility for our RAMP 

Committee Chairmen$$ 

And, the reality that the State will im-

pose increased quarterly assess-

ments.  I have heard 15% 

There will be an increase in the quantity 

of required Branch Officers training 

from one session to two. 

Here is a major one for me.  Pardini’s has not 

guaranteed the $16.00 per plate beyond 

2019.  In fact, they have stated that a small 

increase for 2020 is likely.  Given all of the 

above I will present Motion 2018_14:  To 

increase the cost of the annual assess-

ment to $25.00.  This will: 

Cover the cost of budgetary increases 

for 2019. 

Possibly provide a buffer should the 

Branch’s operational costs increase 

in 2020.  If Pardini’s increases the 

cost of luncheons nominally in 2020 

there would be the possibility of 

covering the costs without a fee 

bump to the membership. No prom-

ises, but a distinct possibility. 

Impower our RAMP committee to find 

innovative ways to recruit new 

members 

Continue our tradition of wine, candy, 

and our free lunch program for re-

cruiters of new members. 

All in all, I think that I have learned my lessons 

in fiscal responsibility and my parents would be 

proud.  I am not so sure my kids feel the same 

way.  (Big SIR continued to page 5)                 

Notice of Special Meeting 

 on September 21, 2019  

Woodward Park Library Meeting Room  

3:00-5:00 PM 

 

I am sure by now you have heard that the State or-

ganization is examining possible changes in our or-

ganization that will hopefully lead to a growth in 

membership. 

 To this end State President Derick Southerland has 

called “ a Special Board Meeting on September 

12th in Manteca There are two main objectives: to 

review and vote on some rule changes, and then 

hear a report from a team led by Vice President 

(now President-Elect) Ed Benson on recommenda-

tions for the Future of SIR. A copy of the proposals 

will be emailed to all Big Sirs, Little Sirs, Branch 

Secretaries, Area Governors, Past Presidents, State 

Chairmen and Board Members before the Septem-

ber 12th meeting.”  I am planning on attending this 

meeting which falls on the day before our lunch-

eon.  The changes that are being tossed around are 

controversial. At the Annual Meeting, Mr. Benson 

introduced the slogan; “Lets all work together and 

turn this place around”.  He also recommended re-

moving the word “retirement” from our logo and 

communications. It’s not been a requirement for 

membership for some time.  He shared a new logo 

concept with a revised rooster and the word retire-

ment removed.  

 President Southerland has said, “Before the Board 

formally votes on any proposal from the Future of 

SIR Task Force, each Branch will have the oppor-

tunity to comment on the proposals the Board 

wishes to bring forward and consider as rules. 

More about this later. Most Branches will probably 

want to discuss their response at their next BEC 

meeting so there will be a final vote on the pro-

posals (Special meeting continued on page 5)     



 

 

 

 

(Big SIR continued from page 4) According to a 

PEW poll, our kids are the first generation ever to 

not have a higher standard of living than we have.  

I look at my kids and this is true.  Happy-Yes; Af-

fluent-No.  Somewhere in China there is a mother 

saying, “Clean you plate and eat all your rice, 

there are kids starving in America.” 

These are proposed motions to be voted on by the 

BEC on September 13th.  If you have concerns, 

thoughts, or objections to these motions make 

your feelings known by contacting any of the 

Branch Officers, Directors, or Budget Committee 

members and let them know so they can present 

your feelings prior to the BEC vote on the mo-

tions.   

A big “Cock-a- Doddle- Do” to our Budget and 

Finance Committee headed up by Chairman Stan 

Day.  His panel of esteemed members included 

Current Officers:  Bruce Corwin, Rich Lewis and 

Dell Kearns; Past Treasurers, Shane Peterson, 

Rich Zanarini, and Joe Bencivengo. 

(Special Meeting continued from page 4) and any 

necessary rule changes at the October 30th regu-

larly scheduled (State) Board Meeting.  Since the 

September BEC meeting follows in such a short 

period of time, I have decided to call a “Special 

Meeting” at the Woodward Park Library Room 

on Friday, September 21st at 3:00 PM that will 

open to all our general membership as well as 

the BEC.  Our goal will be to draft a unified re-

sponse to send in to the State per President South-

erland’s request.  Area Governor Jim Heine will be 

in attendance and I have extended an invitation to 

the other BEC’s in our area. 

 

 

SIR is under attack from digital social change…

and maybe from within.  

 Digital socialization is replacing authentic tradi-

tional gatherings for fellowship. Sir membership is 

in decline because we are not getting as many of 

the younger retired guys who are now texting and 

doing social media. They are thinking differently 

about our world. 

1.     There remains a need for those few men who 

want to join their friends for activities that feature 

hunter-gathering like skills. Activities and rough 

and tumble games that measure mental and or 

physical skills that continue to interest some men. 

2.     There are well organized activist groups who 

are looking for old institutions to bring down as 

trophies. 

3.     Activist target, attract and destroy the intui-

tion’s symbol, the names and their purpose. 

4.     Activist coordinate repeated attacks with 

slurs and name calling. “Old white men in control 

who are racist, oppress women and are Nazis.”  

 

We are faced with some SIR leadership who want 

to get rid of the rooster, change our name and ad-

mit women. If these leaders have their way…what 

was SIR…will go into free fall. Is that the intended 

purpose?  Are some of these SIR state leaders just 

misguided fools or dishonest and destructive slime 

weasels?  SIR Perry Huffman 

 

Sons In Retirement, Inc   

Branch 159 Financial   

Month: AUGUST 

Beginning Balance (Checking) $5,388.07  

Expenses  $   2,577.15  

  $2,810.92  

Revenues  $   2,170.00  

Month Ending Balance (Checking) $4,980.92  

Cash Reserve (Luncheon Change 
Fund)  $       500.00  

TOTAL $5,480.92  

    

Net Gain / Loss ($407.15) 



159 Officers 

Big SIR – Mike Rumley             

Little SIR – Rich Lewis                      

Secretary – Vic Froehmer                     

Secretary – Carl Merz                        

Treasurer –   Stan Day                    

Treasurer – Bruce Corwin  

Directors                                         

Roger Deal (Hon. Dir.)                          

Dell Kerns (2018)                                   

Gary Becker (2018)                                   

Duke Marshall (2019)                            

Stuart Poytress (2019                           

Gary Morgan (2020)                          

Ron Wilson (2020) 

Dine out Night        

Wed. September 19 

BJ’s Brewhouse                        

At Fashion Fair                              

Social 5:30, Dinner: 6:00   

(We will be ordering from a    

the  menu with                                    

individual paying.)  

Hosted by                              

Mike and Karen Williamson 

Reserve at 251-3103 or           

mdw93727@yahoo.com  

By September 13  

 ANNIVERSARIES -  

Earlene & Rod  Ashley 

Diana & David Barredo 

Cindy &  Steve Beveridge 

Kathy & John Brechmann 

Janna & Doug Britton 

Kathleen & Bernie Cargle 

Dorothea & George Gianopulos 

Sue & Dana Kahler 

Fran &  Harry Kutumian 

Rindy & Gary Lemasters 

Vernita  & EarlMedeiros 

Gaila & Jerry Peloian 

Debbie & John Shertenlieb 

Mary & Bill Valk 

            BIRTHDAYS 

Charlie Amasalian, Philip 

Angelillo, Rod Ashley, Gary 

Becker, Marty Beza, Harry 

Buchaklian,  Bruce Corwin, 

Ray Ensher, Butch Evans, 

Nick Fierro, Steve Hernan-

dez, Gary Kazarian, Gilbert 

Matossian, Len Mazorra, 

Carl Merz,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Bill Ranells, Bob Rathburn, Reg 

Salsman, Gary Smith, Lynn 

Streit, Don Von Berg, Mel Welch, 

Robert Ying 

            Bridge Results       

August 7  1st Jim Lund          

2nd Ron Rayburn , 4th Fred 

Wrazel, 6th Vic Froehmer,      

7th Russ Mott, 8th Janet Wrazel 

9th Bob Amato 

Consolation Hugh Cox  

High table 1,300                  

Ron Rayburn Vic Froehmer  

High Individual 3,270           

Jim Lund  

August 21  1st Vic Froehmer 

2nd Jim Lund  3rd Fred Wrazel 

4th Janet Wrazel 

Consolation Robert Moore 

High table 1,650 Fred Wrazel   

High Individual  4,270                 

Vic Froehmer   

Next Games Sept 4 18 

Results for the August 1st and 

15th horseshoe challenge at bi cen-

tennial park in Clovis: 

Ed Beier—74 points—undefeated 

on August 15th and our leader in 

August  

Dell Kerns—62 points—Mr. con-

sistency but he hates 2nd place—

look out Ed 

Gerry Fields—57 points—

undefeated on the 15th—the one to 

watch  

Robert Rathburn—22 points—only 

played on the 15th, but threw 2 

ringers in a row to make up miss-

ing the challenge on the 1st—look 

out, Robert is on a roll 

Rich Lewis—39 points—keeps 

score—you’d think his score would 

be higher— getting a new eraser  

Dennis Rich—29 points—a new 

comer with great promise  

Steve Chase—25 points—he keeps 

us all in line  

Rich Fimbres—14 points—he 

shows great potential—at Ruby’s 

Lee Moy—14 points—another new 

comer—shows promise—where, I 

am not sure, but I have confidence 

he will show us.  

Come out on the first and third 

Wednesday’s of the month to see if 

you have what it takes to knock 

these guys off their    

                         Poker 

Our next SIRs game will be Tues-

day September 11, at Steve White-

head’s home.  Please let Steve know 

if you will be able to play.  Steve’s 

(Poker continued on page 7)         



                    August’s Best Bowling  
 

We will begin a new bowling year  (2018-19) on 

September 4.   That means all statistics begin 

anew.  We invite any and all  SIR member s to 

come join us – Tuesday afternoons, 1 PM at 

Bowlero Lanes (formerly Sierra Lanes) at the 

corner of Blackstone & Sierra. Anyone interest-

ed, please contact Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 or 

just show up and we will get you started. See you 

there. 

(Poker continued from page 6) address is 1513 

East Via Estrella Drive, Fresno CA 

93720.  His Number is 559-307-6830. 

 

Just a reminder of Tournament structure and 

rules. The buy in is $20 for 3000 chips.  We 

play for an hour, three levels and then break 

for lunch.  If you bust out before lunch you 

can re-enter for another $20 and receive 3000 

chips.  During lunch break you have the 

choice to do an add-on for $20 and receive 

2000 chips.  After lunch we continue with our 

structure with blinds increasing every 20 

minutes till there are three players left.  If 

there are six or more players the top three are 

paid.  If less then six the top two players are 

paid. 

 

Hope to see you at the next game!  We also 

need someone to host October! 

DATE  NAME SCORE 

7-Aug Hi Scratch Series Alan Barton 159 580/215 

 Hi Hdcp. Series Rich Lewis 159 584 

 Hi Scratch Game Dan Pitta 159 191 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Terry Schneider 159 228 

14-Aug Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 159 499/209 

 Hi Hdcp. Series Terry Schneider 159 612 

 Hi Scratch Game Dan Pitta 159 172 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Vic Froehmer 159 210 

21-Aug Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 159 485/179 

 Hi Hdcp. Series Terry Schneider 159 627 

 Hi Scratch Game Merle Knapp 175 171 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Rich Lewis 159 210 

28-Aug Hi Scratch Series Ed Beier 159 583/220 

 Hi Hdcp. Series Daryl DeRouchy 159 634 

 Hi Scratch Game Dan Pitta 159 203 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Duke Marshall 159 228 

As I look back over the past year, I would like to  

recognize the accomplishments of our TOPS. 

2017/18 BEST  

Hi Avg Ed Beier 196 

Hi Avg 2nd Hector Leyva 195 

Hi Scratch Series Hector Leyva 707 

Hi Scratch Series 2nd Alan Barton 625 

Hi Scratch Game Hector Leyva 289 

Hi Scratch Game 2nd Ed Beier 248 

Hi Hdcp Series Hector Leyva 713 

Hi Hdcp Series 2nd Duke Marshall 697 

Hi Hdcp Game Hector Leyva 293 

Hi Hdcp Game 2nd Duke Marshall 261 

Most improved Alan Barton 18 

Most improved 2nd Joe Huizar 5 

Most improved 3rd Ed Beier 4 

Little SIR Rich with August Speaker ,   

Ralph Kachdourian and SIR Mike Kilijian 

         NEWS in the Golfing Community 

August  got off to a hot start both weather wise 

and golfing wise as Bob Mattson pulled off 

what is considered a GREAT golfing feat by 

shooting his age.  At 85 years young Bob shot a 

gross 84 at Madera Muni on August 2.  Mean-

while at Madera (Golf continued on page 8) 



 

 
 

(Golf continued from page 7) Muni we played a 

flighted individual stroke play match where 

Mark Hofmann took flight 1 with a low net of 

65 and flight 2 went to Bob Mattson also with a 

net 65.  Flight 3 was taken by Dana Hamparzoo-

mian, net 62 and flight 4 to Rich Fimbres with 

the low net of the day at 61.  Great rounds by all 

the winners.  The following week  at Madera 

Golf & CC we hosted two tournaments a scram-

ble and a 2ManBB.  The scramble was won by 

the team of Doug Britton, Charlie Amasalian, 

Earl Mederios and Bob Rathburn.  The 2ManBB 

completion went to saw Dennis Rich and Bill 

Leavitt  edge out 9 other teams.  On the 16th we 

moved to Airways to play a 2-man scramble 

where Danny Munoz and Mike Williamson 

edged Alan Barton and James Noriega by 1 

tenth of a point while the rest of the field ate 

their dust.  The fourth round of the month saw 

us take on Pheasant Run in Chowchila for a 

4Man2BB match where the team of Lee Moy, 

John Brecino, Ed Beier and Bob Rathburn 

smoked the field.  Our last event of the month 

on the 30th was at Sherwood Forest Where we 

played a modified shamble.  The team of Joe 

Hushek, Don Avakian, Dana Hamparzoomian 

and Perry Huffman pulled away from the field. 

Our Monthly chairman for September   will be 

Mike Rumley @ 515-6129,  also at  MRum-

ley@caliva.org  to be assisted by Rich Lewis the 

Big-Little duo strikes again  

In September  we have the second round in 

which your individual score will count towards 

6-Sep Thurs. Riverside       275-5900 8:00 AM Individual 

12-Sep Wed. Fig Garden     439-2928 11:00 AM 4Man2BB 

20-Sep Thurs. Belmont CC     251-5078 8:00 AM 2ManBB  

27-Sep Thurs. Pheasant Run  665-3411 9:00 AM Scramble 

4-Oct Thurs. Dragonfly      432-3020 8:00 AM Individual 

10-Oct Wed. Madera CC   674-2682 9:00 AM 2ManBB  

18-Oct Thurs. Riverside       275-5900 9:00 AM Scramble 

25-Oct Thurs. Madera Muni   675-3504 9:00 AM 4Man2BB 

an individual branch champion, at Fig Garden 

on the 12th.  The third round is at the start of 

Oct.   

The new interactive sign-up on our web page 

seems to be going fairly smooth with a few 

problems.  Notice the two tone page White and 

Peach.  It is the column in front (LEFT) of the 

event (SAME COLOR) where the “x or 2 or 4 

or s” is marked.  It should be noted that the sign

-ups are locked down (no more changes on the 

web page allowed) at 7 pm on Sunday.  After 

this time call or email the monthly chairman.   

Our pairings page is now just a link to our Por-

tal Page at USGA TM.  The results Page will 

also take you to our Portal page.   We now have 

20 rounds under the new scoring system.  Just 

hit ‘em down the middle! 

Duke Marshall , Golf Chair. 

                                     9-Hole Golf 

There are a few things you should know about 9 

hole golf at Airways GC every Wednesday at 

10AM. First, It’s a ton of fun! Second, it’s rela-

tively quick! Third, it’s fun! Fourth, it can easily 

be followed by beer, soda, or palaver with your 

pals! Fourth, it’s fun! (Did I already say that.) Fi-

nally, it is relatively quick, easy and rewarding. 

Join us for a light hearted, ride or walk, enjoyable 

two hours or so of modest exercise and convivial-

ity every Wednesday of the year at 10 AM at Air-

ways! See you there, amigo. 

Charlie Barrett   
 

Good stuff we have at SIR to offer old guys out 

there  

Hey, you…having fun? Have more.  Come 

join Sons In Retirement for kicks. We gather to see 

our new best friends and meet even more at our lunch-

es and special activities…giving us and you wonder-

ful opportunities to live large. 

(Good Stuff continued on page 9)             



(Good Stuff  continued from page 8) Why…because 

we have authentic…real and live social interaction. 

We actually see our friend’s eyes as we look into 

their faces for smiles 

and to hear  their laughter and stories. We get ener-

gized…charge batteries. Yes, we will continue to 

need more new best friends to enriched our lives be-

cause we are all losing some along the way. 

                 We do have a happy place for you here… 

                Branch #159 Sons In Retirement. 

                Join us for the fun of it…and smile 

 A little boy was doing his math 

homework.  He said to him-

self,  "Two plus five, that son of a 

bitch is seven.  Three plus six, that 

son of a bitch is nine...."  

    His mother heard what he was 

saying and gasped, "What are you 

doing?"  

    The little boy answered, "I'm do-

ing my math homework, Mom."  

    "And this is how your teacher taught you to do it?" the 

mother asked.  

    "Yes," he answered.  

    Infuriated, the mother asked the teacher the next 

day,  "What are you teaching my son in math?"  

    The teacher replied, "Right now, we are learning addi-

tion."  

    The mother asked,  "And are you teaching them to say 

two plus two, that son of a bitch is four?"  

    After the teacher stopped laughing, she an-

swered,  "What I taught them was, two plus two,  

THE SUM OF WHICH, is four." 

 

One day the first grade teacher was reading the story of 

Chicken Little to her class.  She came to the part of the 

story where Chicken Little tried to warn the farmer.  She 

read, ".... and so Chicken Little went up to the farmer and 

said, "The sky is falling, the sky is falling!"  

The teacher paused then asked the class, "And what 

do you think that farmer said?"  

One little girl raised her hand and said, "I think he 

said:  'Holy Sh*t! A talking chicken!'"  

The teacher was unable to teach for the next 10 

minutes. 
 

Golfers New Arm   

 

A golfer was involved in a terrible car crash and 

was rushed to the hospital. 

 

Just before he was put under, the surgeon popped in 

to see him. 

 

"I have some good news and some bad news," says 

the surgeon. 

 

"The bad news is that I have to remove your right 

arm!" 

 

"Oh God no!" cries the man "My golfing is over! 

Please Doc, what's the good news?" 

 

"The good news is, I have another one to replace it 

with; but it's a woman's arm and I'll need your per-

mission, before I go ahead  with the transplant." 

 

"Go for it doc," says the man, "as long as I can play 

golf again." 

 

The operation went well and a year later the man 

was out on the  golf course, when he bumped into 

the surgeon. 

 

"Hi, how's the new arm?" asks the surgeon. 

 

"Just great," says the businessman.  "I'm playing 

the best golf of my life. My new arm has a much 

finer touch and my putting has really improved." 

 

"That's great," said the surgeon. 

 

"Not only that," continued the golfer, "my hand-

writing has improved, I've learned how to sew my 

own clothes and I've even taken up painting  

landscapes in watercolors." 

 

"That's unbelievable!" said the surgeon, "I'm so glad 

to hear the transplant was such a great suc-

cess;  are you having any side effects?" 

 

"Well, just two, said the golfer, 

"I have trouble parallel parking,and every time I get 

an erection, I get a headache." 

  
  

   










